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September 10, 2024 
 
Planning Department 
Georgia Mountains Regional Commission 
PO Box 1720 
Gainesville, GA 30503 
 
RE: Comprehensive Plan Update Submittal 
 
Dear Planning Director,  
 
Our County has completed the required update of its comprehensive plan in 
accordance with the Minimum Standards and Procedures for Local 
Comprehensive Planning and is hereby submitting it with this letter for review 
by the Georgia Mountains Regional Commission and the Department of 
Community Affairs.   
 
I certify that during the planning process we held the required public hearings 
and strived to involve key stakeholders in development of the plan in a manner 
appropriate to our community’s dynamics and resources.  Evidence of this has 
been included in our plan. 
 
I also certify that appropriate staff and decision-makers have reviewed both 
the Regional Water Plan covering our area and the Rules for Environmental 
Planning Criteria (O.C.G.A. 12-2-8) and taken those into consideration in 
developing our plan. 
 
If you have any questions concerning our submittal, please contact Beth 
Garmon, Director of Planning and Zoning, at 770-297-2626. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Richard P. Higgins 
Chairman  
Hall County Board of Commissioners 


